Building the Democratic Party in Summerlin and the Western Valley

RED ROCK DEMOCRATIC CLUB

GENERAL MEETING January 28, 2018

President Dan Kruger called the meeting to order at 7:12.

Judge Elissa Cadish led the Pledge of Allegiance for the membership.

Ginni provided the Treasurer’s report. She explained that membership dues for 2018 are due. Rick
Cornstubble made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report. It was seconded by Frank Fopiano. The
membership approved the motion. Copies of the report were available at the check in table.

Frank Fopiano made the motion that the October General Meeting Minutes not be read and that it
should be approved. Heather Senn seconded the motion to approve. The motion was approved by the
membership.

An additional basket went around the room for Get-Out-The-Vote efforts. Dan explained that there will
be a race between each club and caucus to raise the most registered voters.

Dan introduced Judith Whitmer who spoke about the Blue to the Core Dinner on April 13™ at the
Tropicana. There are also additional fundraising events up to the Blue to the Core Dinner including
Mojito Mondays every other Monday at Firefly on Paradise and Puck Drop Tuesdays at Distill.

Dan spoke about the Nevada Independent and presented our speaker for the month, Jon Ralston. Jon
Ralston had a Q&A and explained about some critical issues coming up for 2018, including the recall
efforts of three state senators. After he spoke, a basket for funds provided from the membership went
around the room to support the Nevada Independent. The club raised $200 as a donation to the Nevada
Independent.

Dan talked about a few upcoming county and state meetings coming up in the next 90 days. The Clark
County Central Committee meeting and special election will be on 2/3/18, starting at 10 AM at Sierra
Vista High School. He also explained that caucuses will be on 2/24/18 at specific locations defined by
the member’s address. An email notice on the caucus will be sent out detailing the locations for people
to attend the caucus.

Elected offices and candidates running for office were given a minute each to talk about their campaigns
and what elected positions they were running for.



The winner of the Pot of Gold for $95 was Judge Ann Zimmerman, who donated the winnings share to
the Get-Out-The-Vote effort.

President Dan Kruger adjourned the meeting at 9:21 PM.

The newly elected state candidates Asemblywoman Brittney Miller, Senator Nicole Cannizarro
Asssemblymen Ozzie Fumo and Stephen Yeager gave a short talk about their personal agenda
items. Each was able to give their views and opinions of topics that affect the citizens of Las
Vegas and Nevada. Questions were taken from the audience.

Dan recognized of elected officials and campaigning candidates, who had a couple of minutes
to tell the membership about themselves and why they were running.

Frank Fopiano donated his half of the Pot of Gold ($46.50) back to the club.
Dan Kruger adjourned the meeting at 8:40 PM.

Submitted by Ginni Kruger, Recording Secretary



